
 

 

 
Saturday January 6 
  5:00 pm Deceased Members of the Werner Family and

  Fr. Ed Hinds 

Sunday  January 7 

  7:30 am Jim and Marie Meagher and John Hearn 

  9:00 am Peter Galelli and Helen M. Sacco 

11:00 am Adam Rosowicz and Walter Kossmann 

  5:00 pm Margaret Gorzelnik and George Carlson 
 

Monday  January 8 

  8:00 am Thomas Gentile and Alyssa Small 

Tuesday January 9 

  8:00 am Robert Chervenak and Betty Tunny 

Wednesday  January 10 

  8:00 am Ethel and Edwin L. Sprague, Jr. and 

  Rosemarie Tansey 

Thursday January 11 

  8:00 am Jane Thomas and Patricia McFarland 

Friday  January 12 

  8:00 am John Sgroi and Agnes Power 
 

Saturday January 13 

  8:00 am Erica Oliver and Anna Tassielli 

  5:00 pm Walter Kossmann and Alfred Norris 
 

Sunday  January 14 

  7:30 am Catherine and Henry Schanz and  

  Rosemary and George Zimmerman 

  9:00 am Walter Kossmann and John Farina 

11:00 am Irene Colonna and Gabriel Nevola 

  5:00 pm Herbert Cannon and Toni Mayors 
 

Weekly Memorials 
 

 

The Lamp burning before the Blessed Sacrament the week of 

January 7th is for  Fr. Ron Amandolare. 
 

 

The Candles on the altar the week of January 7th are for      

Fr. Ed Hinds. 

 

Hear our Prayers for those who are ill especially Anthony    

LaFerrara, Neiko Pagaling, Judy Latalladi, Carmela Cecere,     

Marie Conlan, Mike Mulane, Evey Staromano, Caroline  Palluzzi, 

Don Tracy, Mary Cecere, Maddie Niebanck, Charlie Spencer,   

Eileen Keohane, Laura Flynn, Josh Crucilla, Bob Moore, Dennis 

Kelly, Barbara Perleth, Bill Waller, Patrick Duffy, Connie  Fronzoni, 

Jeanette Piontek and for all our deceased especially Vic Tyne. 

 

Monday, January 8 

   Faith Formation:  3:45 pm; School 

   Rosary:  6:30 pm; Church 

   Meditation Group:  7:00 pm; Church 
 

Wednesday, January 10 

   Shawl Ministry:  1:00 pm; South Room 

   Food Pantry Meeting:  7 pm; North Room 
 

Thursday, January 11 

   Walking with Purpose:  9:30 am; Parish Center 

   Marian Prayer Group:  10:00 am; South Room 
    

Friday, January 12 

   SPYM Antioch Retreat:  7:30 pm; Parish Center 
 

Saturday, January 13 

   SPYM Antioch Retreat:  Parish Center 
 

Sunday, January 14 

   Chili Sign Up:  Church Narthex 

   SPYM Antioch Retreat:  Parish Center 

   RCIA:  12:15 pm; South Room 

THIS WEEK AT THE PARISH 

The Epiphany of the Lord 
January 7, 2018 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
January 14, 2018 

 

First Reading: 1 Samuel 3:3b-10, 19 

This powerful story describes Samuel, who at the time was the 

servant of the high priest. The Lord called out to Samuel, who 

twice thought Eli had called him. They gradually realized that it 

was the Lord who called for him. So the third time Samuel an-

swered and the Lord remained with Samuel as he grew. 
 

Second Reading:  1 Corinthians 6:13c-15a, 17-20 

Paul explains to the Corinthians that their body is a temple of 

the Holy Spirit. He tells them to avoid lewd conduct, and glorify 

God by keeping their bodies pure. 
 

Gospel: John 1:35-42 

John told two of his disciples that Jesus is the Lamb of God. 
They turned and followed him, immediately curious and attract-
ed to him. Andrew told his brother Simon about Jesus. Simon 
also came to meet Jesus, who renamed him Cephas, or Peter. 

 

Mass Schedule January 13th & 14th 
     

Fr. Bob   Saturday 5 pm; Sunday 11 am and 5 pm 
     

Fr. Dan  Sunday 7:30 am and 9 am 
    

  

           Reconciliation January 13th 
 

Fr. Bob  Saturday 4-4:30 pm 



BAPTISM:  Arrangements should be made one month in advance by calling Deacon Joe Wisneski at 973-635-4976. Parents are 

expected to attend an instructional session with a Baptism Team. Baptisms are celebrated at 12:30 pm Sundays.   

RCIA-RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS:  The R.C.I.A. invites non-baptized persons and those baptized into another 

faith to participate in a faith journey in preparation for becoming a Catholic. If you are interested in any aspect of R.C.I.A., please 

email Deb at Dkuzma@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office at ext. 23. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Congratulations! In order that we can together plan for your big day, couples should notify the 

Church and begin to prepare at least one year in advance of the date. Please email Fr. Bob at Fr.Bob@st-pats.org or call Fr. Bob at 

the parish office ext. 22. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOME BOUND:  If a family member or someone you know is recuperating from a hospital stay or is 

homebound for any length of time and would like to receive Holy Communion, please let us know. It is a priority for the parish com-

munity to support and be present to those who cannot be with us for the celebration of the Eucharist. If you would like a priest or 

deacon to visit a family member who is hospitalized, contact Peggy at Pgentile@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office ext. 25. 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please call the parish office at 973-635-0625 to arrange for a priest. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST EUCHARIST:  Children preparing to receive the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First 

Eucharist begin preparation in first grade. To register, visit our website at  www.st-pats.org. 

 
St. Patrick Church 

From the Pastorõs Desk 

 

 

Many Journeys, One Family 
 
 Today the Church celebrates the Solemnity of the Epiphany of the Lord as well as the start of National Migration Week 
(January 7 – 13). Each of these celebrations serves the reminder that every human life is a journey that reveals Godôs presence. The 
theme for National Migration Week 2018 is ñMany Journeys, One Familyò which spins light on the fact that we are all part of a human 
family called to live in solidarity with one another regardless of where we live. The Epiphany generates the foundation for Migration 
Week as Matthewôs Gospel provokes thought on the way three foreigners leave home to follow a star and gain courage through their 
travels. The Magi, who are unique to Matthewôs Gospel, represent people of all nations as the story makes the theological claim for 
universal salvation, which awakens us in that we live in a world that often treats immigrants and migrants as less than human.  
 

Most of Christianity celebrates Epiphany on January 6 which is the twelfth day of Christmas; however in the United States 
the feast is transferred to a weekend, which permits a greater number of people to share in this tradition. ñEpiphanyò is defined as a 
ñsudden, intuitive perception or insight into the meaning of something, or an instantaneous occurrence.ò All people have epiphanies 
anytime a light goes off that engenders understanding to something that was not understood. Like King Herod in todayôs Gospel, it is 
easy to go through the motions and appear concerned about others; but struggle to move out of comfort zones that lead to significant 
changes in life. In his first homily of 2018, Pope Francis prayed that the world demonstrate a marked increase in solidarity and wel-
come migrants and refugees, ñLetôs not extinguish the hope in their hearts; letôs not suffocate their hopes for peace.ò   

 
As the Magi journeyed to find the Savior, the church takes time to encounter Christ in some uncomfortable ways through the 

faces of migrants. This includes immigrants, refugees, children, and victims and survivors of human trafficking. A December 30, 
2017, article in the N.Y Times titled, Plight of the Rohingya revealed the way two-thirds of Rohingya Muslims in Myanmar migrated 
throughout 2017 which is considered one of the most rapid exoduses in history. ñTheir only option was to run under the threat of be-
ing shot or raped by soldiers or having their homes torched. Even in the chaos, it was clear that soldiers were bent on inflicting the 
most horror and fear possible, boasting that the Rohingya would never see land again. Hillsides were wrecked; livestock was killed; 
and entire villages were systematically razedéHundreds would die trying to cross into Bangladesh, their overloaded rafts jolted by 
flood, swollen rapids. Many who survived were dehydrated and starving.ò   

 
National Migration Week was initiated by the Bishops of the United States ñto give Catholics an opportunity to honor and 

learn about diverse communities of the church and the work that the Catholic Church undertakes to serve immigrants and refugeesé
the week serves as both a time for prayer and action to highlight the contributions of immigrants and vulnerable populations coming 
to the United States.ò The week invites us to see migrants as persons rather than see them as ñunknown others.ò It is not uncommon 
in our society to forget that migrants belong to the same human family as we do and that migrants are children of God seeking to find 
a life and a new beginning. As Pope Francis has stated, ñEach migrant has a name, a face, a story.ò Welcoming immigrants is an 
essential part of Catholic Social Teaching, and reflects the Biblical tradition to ñwelcome a stranger.ò  
   

The Feast of the Epiphany invites believers to evaluate gifts offered to the Savior; therefore, it is worthwhile to equate gifts 
of love, mercy, and kindness to the gifts of gold, frankincense, and myrrh. Tomorrow, January 8, the church puts closure on the 
Christmas Season with the celebration of the Baptism of Jesus. The message of the Christmas Season permits God to upset some 
of the well planned tomorrows as so evident in the life of the Magi. May 2018 be a year where you glow like the star that led the Magi 
to the Savior so that those who are lost may find Him.   
 
  

         In Christôs love, 
          

         Fr. Bob 
 



AROUND THE PARISH 

The Epiphany of the Lord 
January 7, 2018 

Forget-Me-Not Weekend 

Our monthly food collection is this weekend, January 6 & 7. Your 

generous donations are shared with the local community as well 

as our brothers and sisters in Paterson!  All food donations (your 

bags or ours!) can be brought to the Fr. Ed Center after masses 

or the basket in the back of church.  Thank  you! 

       Evaôs Village-Changes for 2018 
 

Sign up is now the FIRST weekend of each 

month! Please sign up THIS weekend to pre-

pare chili for Evaôs Village. Everything you need to 

know about helping with this ministry is in the church lobby! 

Consider helping out. Make it a family project. Take a set of the 

pans provided with the accompanying recipe and instructions 

then return the two pans of chili youôve prepared and frozen the 

following weekend to the freezers in the priestsô garage by 10 

am. Itôs that easy! The food we provide is much needed and 

greatly appreciated!  

 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

January Faith Formation Classes 

Grades K-6:  January 7 & 8 and 21 & 22 

Grade 7:  January 7 

Grade 8:  January 21 
 

Grade 7 families:  Save the Date:  February 4, 2018 

7th Grade Retreat  ~ Details to follow 

 

Families with children in grades 1 and 4:  As part of the 

diocesan Protecting Godôs Children program, we are required to 

hold an annual Teaching Safety lesson for all grade 1 and 

grade 4 students. This lesson, which will be about 30 minutes 

long for each grade, will be taught during class time on Sunday, 

February 4 and Monday, February 5.  The topic for grade 1 is 

Physical Boundaries:  Safe and Unsafe Touching Rules and the 

topic for grade 4 is Safe Adults, Safe Touches and Special Safe 

Adults. Parents have the ability to have their child opt-out of the 

class by signing an opt-out form, which will be emailed to all 

parents with an overview of the program within the next week. 

Forms and additional information can be found on our website. 

Please contact the Faith Formation office with any questions. 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

It is a great time to join music ministry at St. Patrick Church! 
 

Our St. Patrick adult choir which sings for the 11:00 am mass 
seeks high school or adult volunteers who have some prior mu-
sical experience. We particularly need tenors and basses. 
 

We have room in our Boys Choir for some new middle school 
boys. This choir sings at the 9:00 mass. 
 

We also have need for instrumentalists of all kinds to volunteer 
for Saturday 5pm, Sunday 11am, and Sunday 5pm masses. 
 

We hope you will inquire! Please contact music minister Maggie 
Hanson at 973-635-0625, maggiehansonmusic@st.-pats.org, or 
visit www.st-pats.org/music-ministry. 
 

Happy New Year! 

          Saint Patrick Parish Town Hall Meeting 
 

                 Wednesday, January 17, 2018 

                 7:00 pm  ~  Fr. Ed Parish Center 
 

          Join us for our fourth annual Parish Town Hall Meeting!  Parish staff will be on hand to   

                    answer questions. We look forward to hearing your comments and suggestions! 

SAINT PATRICK SCHOOL 
 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 2018:  

COME #BeTheFuture at ST. PATRICK SCHOOL 
 

Please join the students, faculty and families of St. Patrick 

School in celebrating the start of Catholic Schools week on Sun-

day, January 28th, opening with a Liturgy at 9:00AM followed by 

an Open House Information Session held at 10:00AM.  Families 

are invited to come join the celebration by creating a family flag 

and touring the Book Fair in the Parish Center.  School tours can 

be made by appointment throughout the week of January 29 – 

February 4.  Personal tours will also be given on Wednesday, 

January 31st during Open House from 9:00AM to 

2:00PM.  Applications for 2018-19 school year are currently be-

ing accepted.  
 

Come and meet our outstanding teachers and explore the bene-

fits of a Catholic School education.  We offer many full day op-

tions for preschool, transitional kindergarten, and kindergar-

ten.  For further information, contact Principal, Dr. Christine Ross 

at 973-635-4623, admissions@st-pats.org.  Please visit our web-

site at: https://st-pats-school.org/. 
 

Saint Patrick School, accredited by AdvancED, is a co-

educational, parochial elementary school for students preschool 

through eighth grade. The school has been nationally recognized 

as a United States Department of Education Blue Ribbon School, 

and a Diocese of Paterson Star School. Saint Patrick School is a 

STEM school that promotes student critical thinking and applica-

tion throughout the curriculum in all grades. 

http://pats.org
http://www.st-pats.org/music-ministry


Marian Prayer Group 

    The Marian Prayer Group offers prayers honoring Mary, the 

Mother of Jesus and gather in the North Room of the Parish Office 

building at 41 Oliver Street every Thursday at 10 am. We pray for 

peace in the world, for the sick and homebound, for deceased 

members and friends of our Parish and more. Everyone is wel-

come to join us; come every Thursday or as often as you can. For 

more information, please call Barbara at 973-635-8869.  

 

Parish Support-December 
 

THIS MONTHòS OFFERINGééé éééééé...é.$82,932 

LAST YEARôS DECEMBER OFFERING.ééé...éé.$81,870 

 

Christmas 
THIS YEARôS OFFERINGééé.ééééééé...é.$67,866 

LAST YEARôS OFFERINGééééééééé...éé.$69,759 

 

Buildings and Grounds 
 

THIS YEARôS OFFERINGééé.ééééééé...é.$   5,791 

LAST YEARôS OFFERINGééééééééé...éé.$   4,370 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

This Week in Youth Ministry 
 

 

Spring Action Team Meeting:  Mon., Jan. 8; 7-9:30 pm, YMC 

Winter Antioch Team Meeting: Tues., Jan. 9; 7-9:30 pm, YMC 

Spring Antioch Team Meeting:  Wed., Jan. 10; 7-9:30 pm, 

 At St. Vincent Martyr YMC 

Sophomore Winter Antioch Retreat:  Fri., Jan. 12-Sun., Jan. 14; 

 St. Patrick Parish Center 
 

Service Opportunities: 
Sign up by emailing Maggie at mgrady@st-pats.org 

 

Serving at Evaôs Village:   Sun., Jan. 14; 9:45 am-1:30 pm 
 Adult drivers also needed 
Food Pantry Restock:  Sat., Jan. 20; 8:30 am-10:15 am 
 Adult drivers also needed  
  

ACRE Testing for Sophomores 
All Sophomores enrolled in SPYM are required to take the Dioce-
san ACRE Test. The test will be administered on Sunday, January 
21st from 7:30 –8:30 pm and on Thursday, January 25th from 7:30
-8:30 pm. You must pick one of those 2 dates. I will be sending an 
email this week asking for your choice of date. I will also be send-
ing out a study sheet prior to the test. In the past, the sophomore 
class has scored well above average - letôs keep this going strong! 

 

          Month 3:  January 6, 2018 
 

The baby can now squint, swallow, and move his 

tongue. He sleeps and awakens. Fingernails and 

toenails form and he now has his own unique set 

of fingerprints. Sensitive to touch, he will tightly 

grasp an object placed in the palm of his hand. He breathes am-

niotic fluid to help develop and strengthen the respiratory system, 

but he gets the oxygen he needs through the umbilical cord. At 

the beginning of this month, he can suck his thumb! 
 

Please continue to pray for your spiritually adopted baby! 


